


We also wish to point out to the Planning Committee that it should encourage Council to work
in conjunction with other municipalities to seek a more equitable distribution of the enormous
revenues generated by the Provincial Land Transfer Tax, which taxes the purchase of every
house or parcel of land in Ontario. A reallocation of just a small percentage of these funds
directly to subsidized rental projects and affordable housing would enable the construction of
projects by the municipalities and non-profits that wish to provide housing for their residents,
as affordable housing projects may not be able to obtain funding otherwise.

The construction of more affordable housing is indeed a worthy goal for the Province of
Ontario; however, it must be pursued in a manner which reflects the concerns raised by the
Planning Staff of the City of Hamilton. Accordingly, we highly recommend to the Members of
the Planning Committee that you authorize the appropriate resolution from Council to adopt
the position and responses set out by Planning Staff to the HATF Report.




